RICHARD E. CROMPTON DIRECTOR DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 5510 OVERLAND AVE, SUITE 410 SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA 92123-1237 (858) 694-2212 FAX: (858) 694-3597 Web Site: www.sdcounty.ca.gov/dpw/

October 10, 2014

Dear Property Owner:

WE WILL BE IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD SOON

The County of San Diego is planning to construct slope and road repairs to the north side of Lamar Street in Spring Valley. Construction is planned to begin in October, 2014, and be completed within six months after the start of the construction.

Traffic control measures will be in place to limit impacts to the community and the traveling public.

However, <u>Lamar Street will be closed to through traffic for a month during the slope repair project</u>. The limits of the project and the road closure are indicated on the drawing shown on the reverse side of this letter. Residences will remain accessible during construction.

Our goal is to provide you, our customer, with capital improvements that enhance the quality of life in your neighborhood. We hope to do this efficiently with as little disruption as possible to you and your neighbors. We look forward to a successful project.

Thank you in advance for your understanding and cooperation. If you have any questions or concerns during construction, please contact Brian Rochelle, Resident Engineer, for the project, at (619) 279-0436 or via email Brian at brian.rochelle@tylin.com.

Sincerely,

Mićhael Long, P.E./ CIP Project Manager

